
 

 
BOB WILL NOT BE MOVING TO ALBION DOCKYARD 
 
The SS Great Britain announced on 1st November that they will not be including relocation of 
the Brunel Swivel Bridge to Albion Dockyard in their Listed Building application for the 
development of the site: See https://www.ssgreatbritain.org/albion-dockyard-conservation-
and-future-plans-set-out/ 
 
The announcement reads: 
 
The Trust values everyone’s support and valuable feedback, and can confirm that relocation 
of Brunel’s Swivel Bridge has currently been taken out of the project plan. The highest 
priority for the Trust is the long-term preservation of the ‘at risk’ Swivel Bridge, and its 
management to the highest conservation standards. 
 
The SS Great Britain Trust – which cares for the National Brunel Collection and the iconic 
SS Great Britain for the nation – is keen to ensure this significant structure which is a 
technical tour de force is saved.  The Trust has consulted closely with Historic England who 
have provided advice on what is best in the interests of the bridge now. Their view is that, if 
possible, the bridge should stay where it is while there remains a possibility that future 
redevelopment options could provide the opportunity to save it in situ. 
 
Chair of the SS Great Britain Trust, Jim McKenna commented: 
 
“Public feedback and support for the project has been tremendous and we’re delighted to be 
taking the Albion Dockyard plans to Bristol City Council planners shortly.” 
 
“Saving Brunel’s Swivel Bridge is incredibly important to the Trust. It is highly significant in 
terms of its innovative design features, and very likely the earliest and oldest surviving 
example of a Brunel designed tubular wrought iron structure. Bringing it back to the Albion 
Dockyard where it was built, where it could be operated and seen by many more people as 
part of the transformational Albion Dockyard Project was a key part of the plan for the 
project. However, we have listened closely to Historic England, and if a viable solution can 
be found to save the bridge in its Cumberland Basin location, then the Trust supports their 
expert view. Nevertheless, if the redevelopment plans do not provide suitable protection and 
care for this important structure, then the Trust stands ready to save it and care for it to the 
highest standards in the future.” 
 
“The Trust will continue to listen to wide-ranging views and areas of expertise as we develop 
plans that will really benefit Bristol and the West of England region.” 
 
 
The Swivel Bridge Management team would like to thanks everyone who supported the 
Bristol City e-Petition, and for campaigning against relocation.  We wish the SS Great Britain 
success with their Albion Dockyard scheme as now constituted, and we look forward to 
working with Bristol City Council, owners of the Bridge, to restore it for public benefit. 
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